


- The factors that led to the decision for each team involved.  
- Why roles that were vacant were disestablished and the rationale including reports 
as to why. 
 

2. **Information on Redundancies**: I would like to understand why redundancies have 
been announced in relation to this restructure. Specifically: - The reasons provided 
for the redundancies. - Whether this indicates that more cuts will be made in the 
future and, if so, the criteria that will be used to determine any further cuts. 

This final response answers the remaining aspect of the request noted below: 
 

1. - Any relevant documents or reports that outline the decision-making process. 

I am withholding the aspects of the information requested above in full under the following 
sections of the Act: 
 

• 9(2)(a)  to protect the privacy of natural persons. 
• 9(2)(ba)(ii) to protect information which is subject to an obligation of confidence, 

where the making available of the information would be likely otherwise to damage 
the public interest; and 

• 9(2)(g)(i) to maintain the effective conduct of public affairs through the free and 
frank expression of opinions by or between members of an organisation or officers 
and employees of any public service agency or organisation in the course of their 
duty. 

 
In terms of section 9(1) of the Act, I am satisfied that, in the circumstances, the withholding of 
information under section 9 is not outweighed by other considerations that render it desirable 
to make the information available in the public interest. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available online at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by phone on 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Tracey Taylor  
General Manager, People Governance and Capability 




